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   DUES ARE NOW BEING COLLECTED  
Dues of $35.00 are payable to "EAA CHAPTER 145" and can be 

mailed to Bob Swietek at the address listed at the end of the 

newsletter or brought to the monthly chapter meeting. If you need 

to make any up dates on your contact information, please include 

the tear -off slip for member data and update with your payment.  
 
CHAPTER MEETING        
   This month we will be taking a tour of S.M.A.T. (School of 

Missionary Aviation Technology)  Terry Yoder, President o f SMAT, 

will be showing us around the facility.  SMAT is one of the premiere 

aviation training facilities in the Midwest, right here in our back 

yard. Well worth your time to visit and see what they are doing for aviation.  SMATós origins 

can be traced to 19 69, part of the missionary aviation program at Grand Rapids School of 

the Bible & Music. In 1993, Cornerstone University acquired GRSBM and formed MATS 

(Missionary Aviation Training Service), In 1997 SMAT became an independent school.  

It is located at Ioni a Airport -  84 E Sprague Rd, Ionia, MI 48846  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
MICH AERO CHARTS  
Michigan Aero will no longer mail Aero Charts automatically.  To continue to receive your VFR 
Aero Chart, go online using the following link to get the chart mailed to you:  

https://www.research.net/r/VTSJWHJ  

 
 
EAA145 HANGAR  
-Herb Harney is working on the avionics and all the connections.  

-Hangar space is available for anyone working on a project.  Contact Dick Foster for details.  
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PRESIDENTôS CORNER    
   Welcome to a New Year.   Here is a sample of some of the programs, events, and activities 
that EAA chapter 145 participated in 2017.  How many do you remember?    
 

¶ Hummelbird, Ultracruiser, and H5 -  Terry Hallett of Hummel Aviation  
¶ G&N Aircraft -  Jim Yearsich  
¶ A-10 Warthog  -  Bob Aardema  

¶ Recreational Aviation Foundation -  Brad Frederick & Greg Forbes  
¶ Weeks Hangar Work Party -  Chapter 145 trip to Oshkosh  
¶ Medical Issues ï Jeffrey Kyff  

¶ F-105 Thunderchief -  Jeff Voss  
¶ WMAA ï Young Eagle flig hts at KGRR  
¶ Boy Scouts Aviation Badge -  Young Eagle flights at 08C  

¶ WMFA -  Young Eagle flights at 61D  
¶ GAAA Young Eagle Event -  EAA145 at 6D6  
¶ Riverview Open House -  Memorial day  

¶ U. P. flying trip ï Riverview pilots  
¶ Pietenpol project -  Pete Steinbach  

¶ Quickie  Q1 project -  Randy Houtman  
¶ Help with YE rally at Grand Haven ï EAA211  
¶ Help with YE rally at Sparta ï EAA704  

¶ Oshkosh Airventure ï EAA145 camping  
¶ SMAT Open House ï EAA145 A/C parking  
¶ Nova Scotia trip -  Riverview pilots  

¶ Wings of Mercy YE flights ï Holland, BI V 
¶ WWII W.A.S.P. ferry pilot -  Jane Dole  
¶ Riverview Airport Bonfire and Cookout  

¶ Stratux update ï Chris Young & Randy Passeno  
¶ Boy Scouts Aviation Badge -  Young Eagle flights at KAZO  
¶ Annual Riverview Christmas Brunch  

 

   WOW! Local EAA chapters do a lot to p romote sport aviation.   A chapter is only as good 
as the individual members make it.   Iôm proud to be part of EAA145 with all of the 

hardworking, dedicated officers and members.   I donôt have room to list all the names, but 
you all know who you are.   So th ank you and I feel that 2018 will be another rewarding 

year for EAA Chapter 145.       
   All the Best in the New Year, Dick  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



CUBBY PROGRESS  

    Pete is making great progre ss on his cub. Soon it will be ready  for the lightning bolt 

down the side , and then take to the sky.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 EAA SWEEPSTAKES      
https://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/app s/sweepstakes/sweepstakesform  
 
This year the entries for  
the EAA Sweepstakes  
are online only . 
 
NC35303 is a 1941  
Piper J -3C-65 and is  
currently being restored  
for the lucky winner.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WEBSITE OF THE MONTH:      www.  sentimentaljourneyfly - in.com  
   In late June, a swarm of yellow descends on Lock Haven, PA. For the aviation minded 
person, this is on the óbucket listô of things to experience.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/apps/sweepstakes/sweepstakesform


HINTS FOR HOMEBUILDERS  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


